

Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission

Commissioners

Robert A. Spottswood Chairman Key West

Michael W. Sole Vice Chairman Tequesta

Joshua Kellam Palm Beach Gardens

Gary Lester Oxford

Gary Nicklaus
Jupiter

Sonya Rood St. Augustine

Executive Staff
Eric Sutton
Executive Director

Thomas H. Eason, Ph.D. Assistant Executive Director

Jennifer Fitzwater Chief of Staff

Division of Marine Fisheries Management Jessica McCawley Director

(850) 487-0554 (850) 487-4847 FAX

Managing fish and wildlife resources for their long-term well-being and the benefit of people.

620 South Meridian Street Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1600 Voice: 850-488-4676

Hearing/speech-impaired: 800-955-8771 (T) 800 955-8770 (V)

MyFWC.com

Pamela J. Gruver
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC)
Division of Marine Fisheries Management
Fisheries Services Section
620 S. Meridian Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399
Office: (850) 617-9624
Pamela.Gruver@MyFWC.com

Dear Review Panel:

Please accept this letter as FWC's support for Ocean Aid 360's application for funding assistance through NOAA's Marine Debris Removal grant opportunity.

Lost and abandoned spiny lobster, stone crab and blue crab traps have been identified as a problem in Florida's marine environment by various stakeholder groups. Once traps become lost or abandoned, they may spark user conflicts, "ghost fish" (continue to trap marine organisms until traps degrade enough to allow escape), visually pollute, cause damage to sensitive habitats, and become hazards to navigation. Traps may remain in the water for many reasons. They can move during storms, making them difficult to locate; they may be snagged by passing vessels and dragged to another area; or they are illegally abandoned by their owners for various reasons. FWC operates a contracted and volunteer trap retrieval programs, and removes more than 5,000 derelict traps statewide per year.

This project directly addresses implementation of FWC's volunteer mechanism to collect derelict traps and trap debris. As the statewide coordinator for FWC's Derelict Trap Retrieval and Debris Removal Program, we are interested in partnering with organizations like Ocean Aid 360 to expand volunteer cleanup programs. The work conducted through this project will facilitate increased derelict fishing gear removal and will allow activities to be completed in more locations than FWC's programs can achieve on their own. The effort will engage anglers, boaters, local organizations, and countless other citizens in removing marine debris. Furthermore, this project has the potential to serve as a model for the training of volunteers and implementation of volunteer programs at a statewide level, a goal that FWC hopes to accomplish by collaborating with groups like Ocean Aid 360.

FWC is pleased to provide support for Ocean Aid 360's grant application because removal of lost and abandoned traps minimizes ghost fishing mortality and negative habitat impacts, which is critical to implementing the mission of the FWC: Managing fish and wildlife resources for their long-term well-being and the benefit of people. We look forward to coordinating with them on this project and expect that it will be a success and engage the public, raise awareness, educate, and, importantly, reduce the impacts of marine debris in coastal communities.

Thank you for your consideration. Please feel free to contact me if I can provide any further information or documentation.

Kind regards,

Pamela J. Gruver Biological Scientist IV